SACRED HEART CHURCH

83-17 78th Ave, Glendale, NY 11385

Sunday Masses

Saturday 5:00 P.M.

Sunday 8:00, 9:30, 11:30 A.M., & 5:00 P.M.

Holy Days:

Special schedule will be announced in weekly bulletins.

Weekday Masses

Monday 8:30 A.M. & 7:30 P.M.

Tuesday through Saturday 8:30 A.M.

Office Hours:

Monday thru Friday: 9:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M.

Saturday: 9:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M

Sunday: Closed.

Sick calls and emergency anytime

Rev. Marcin L. Chilczuk — Administrator, ext. 103 or 106

Rev. John J. Fullum — Pastor Emeritus, ext. 124

Rev. Joseph L. Cunningham — Associate, ext. 123

Trustees

John Schatz

Stephen Nathan

SH Catholic Academy Principal

Joanne Gangi

Music Director

Charles Nicholson

Deacon

Deacon Peter Stamm

Director of Faith Formation

Laura Ciraolo

Pastoral Associate

Pastoral Council President

Rosemary Lazenby

Nancy Baer

Business and Plant Manager

Charles F. Wissert, ext. 102

Bookkeeper

Liliana Gomez, ext. 104

Confessions: Saturdays: 11:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M.. Thursday before First Friday: after morning Mass

Rosary and Chaplet of Divine Mercy

Monday thru Friday at 8:00 A.M.

Miraculous Medal Novena

Mondays after 8:30 A.M and 7:30 P.M. Masses

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

First Friday of the Month: 1:00 P.M. to 7:30 P.M.

Nocturnal Adoration Prayers

First Friday of the Month at 7:30 P.M.

Celebration of Baptism First and Third Sunday of each month at 1:30 P.M

Registration: By appointment ONLY; Please contact a Priest or Deacon at the Rectory at least 2 months in advance of the Baptism.

BOTH parents must come in for registration.

Instruction: Arrangements will be made at the time of Registra-

tion. Please bring birth certificate (if possible) to registration.

Celebration of Marriage

Arrangements should be made at least six months in advance, prior to the proposed wedding date. Please log on to www.pre-cana.org for complete information about marriage preparation in the Diocese.

Our Parish Mission Statement

We, the parishioners of Sacred Heart Parish, East Glendale, New York, are blessed with the responsibility to ourselves and to others to share our faith through actions, ministries, witness and prayer. We will love, respect and support each other and our community by being responsive to the needs of others

RECTORY	ACADEMY	FAITH FORMATION CENTER	OFFICE OF PARISH MINISTRIES	KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
83-17 78th Avenue	84-05 78th Avenue	84-05 78th Avenue	77-05 84th Street	79-03 Myrtle Ave
718-821-6434	718-456-6636	718-386-5616	718-821-3285	917-560-5363
718-821-6452		718-456-9217		

Parish: www.sacredheartrecglendale.org Religious Ed.: www.sacredheartreligion.org School: www.sacredheartschoolglendale.com



SUNDAY – NOVEMBER 27

8:00 AM Joe Stine 9:30 AM For the People

11:30 AM Anna May Cappelmann

5:00 PM Maria Kaspryk

MONDAY—NOVEMBER 28

8:30 AM Lillian Schneider 7:30 PM Ralph Farese

TUESDAY – NOVEMBER 29

8:30 AM In Honor of the Holy Trinity &

The BlessedMother

WEDNESDAY – NOVEMBER 30

8:30 AM Kathleen Conboy

THURSDAY – DECEMBER 1

8:30 AM Dolores Oakes

FRIDAY – DECEMBER 2

8:30 AM Roy Michael Von Westernhagen

SATURDAY – DECEMBER 3

8:30 AM Elizabeth & Matthew Fullum

5:00 PM Rose Kane



Lynn Bacino Zoe Bonowitz, Ann Marie Caporale, Tim Chrissy, Marie Cronin, John Cruscuola, James Deifel, Karl DeSousa, Joseph Divone, Rita Fuchs, Angelo Ferrara, Steven Foss, Lina Gagliardotto, Fred Gerstheimer, Michael Giangrande, Mary Gollob, Shane Patrick Hanrahan, Debbie Hofmann, Kevin King, Roger & Rose Marti, Karen McGrath, Bill Niklaus, Sean O'Brien, Bonnie Opitz, Jerry Opitz, Maureen Ostermann, Santo Pantina, Donald Pfail & Family Tom Quinn, Noel Jannello-Ruiz, Peter Schellenberg, Angela Sinacori, Nina Squillante, Ann Steinmann, Karen & Steven Weber, Florence Whitman, Fr. Zanon



THE HOSTS HAVE BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF CHARLES L. TURINI

By: Annette, Nickolas & Kenny Dubin

He will be remembered in a very special way at all of the Masses this week.



THE TABERNACLE CANDLE HAS BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF CHARLES L. TURNINI

By: Annette, Nickolas & Kenny Dubin

He will be remembered in a very special way at all of the Masses this week.

THE ALTAR CANDLES HAVE BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF STEVEN WHITMAN

By: his family

He will be remembered in a very special way at all of the Masses this week.

THE HOLY FAMILY SHRINE VIGIL LIGHT HAS BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK FOR ROY MI-CHAEL VON WESTERNHAGEN

He will be remembered in a very special way this week in our prayers.

FLOWER DONATIONS

For the Blessed Sacrament Altar In Memory of the Fuchs Family

ON DECEMBER 2, FIRST FRIDAY, THERE WILL BE EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT FROM 1:00 PM TO 7:30 PM, AT WHICH TIME THERE WILL BE NOCTURNAL PRAYERS AND CONCLUDING WITH BENEDICTION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT.



FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK MS. JOANNE GANGI

The Season of Advent began yesterday. This is a time of waiting and preparation for the birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ. During this season students in K through 8th grades will join together each week for a special Advent prayer service and the lighting of the Advent wreath. Students will take an active role leading the student body in prayer.

Grades K, 1, 2 and 3 will be venturing to LaGuardia College to see the Paper Bag Players' 'Trip to the Moon'.

PreK for All will not be in session on Wednesday. The teachers will be attending a Professional Development workshop.

Our Gift Card Sale comes to an end on Wednesday. Be sure to get your orders in so you can check some gifts off your Christmas list.

Thursday and Friday we will be holding our Children's Boutique. At this event, our students are given an opportunity to do their own Christmas shopping for their family gifts. They diligently pick out their gifts and take pride in their choices eager to share them with their classmates and teachers.

First Friday Mass will be hosted by the second grade. Following the Mass, we will announce our December birthdays and congratulate our Students of the Month for November.

Join us for Movie Night on Friday evening. The movie is "Teen Beach Movie". It promises to be fun for the whole family. More information can be found on sacredheartglendale.org.



PARISH NEWS I

The next St. Vincent de Paul Meeting will be on Tuesday, December 6th at 10:00 am in the Parish Ministry Office.

Let's remember the "Reason for the Season", together! We encourage you to bring new or gently used coats, any size, to Mass on December 3rd & 4th. The Knights of Columbus Council 5103 will collect and distribute donated coats locally to those in need this Winter Season. In addition, the Council will be selling "Keep Christ in Christmas" magnets for \$5.00 that same weekend. The Msgr. Sherman Council thanks you for your constant and generous support and wishes you a blessed holiday season.

LET US PRAY for all the men and women who are serving in our Armed Forces especially: John David Schatcle, US Navy, SGT. Jonathan Femenella, US Army, Kevin Shaloo, US Air Force, LT. Mark Foris, US Navy, LTC. Eileen Frances Gillespie, US Army, Captain Jeanmarie Kratzer, US Army, Robert C. Matzelle, US Army, 1st LTC. Keith Nonnenmann, US Navy, Joshua A. Ruiz, US Marine Corp, Capt. Alex Speigel, US Army. If you would like to add a name to this list, call Parish Ministries at 718-821-3285 with the appropriate

Early Holiday Shopping! Please pick up Giving Tree Stars from the basket in the Sanctuary this weekend and next. There is also a basket at the front desk in the Rectory if that is more convenient. The Giving Tree filled with stars will go up on Monday, November 28th.

Please see the two Advent inserts in this week's bulletin. As we prepare our homes for Christmas, let us also prepare our hearts and minds for Jesus.



ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL

Amount of Goal: \$68,747 Amount Pledged: \$45,240 Amount Received: \$42,425 Number of Donors: 171

Everyone is encouraged to take part in this year's Appeal by making a generous donation so that we can reach our assigned goal!

Money received over our assigned goal and given back to our parish will be a huge help for all the needed repairs around the church and rectory. Envelopes are available on the church radiators.

REMINDER-50/50 RAFFLE TO SUPPORT SA-

CRED HEART PARISH-Envelopes are on the radiators in church. All it takes is \$5.00 and you could be a winner. The next drawing will be November 28th in the vestibule after the 8:30 am Mass. As of November 14th we have collected \$300.00. 50/50 share is \$150.00.



THANK YOU to the leaders and participants of the ARISE, Together in Christ, program peer groups, and hope they will join us again during Lent for the second season. All groups end on the 18th. Happy to say all were very God blessed. They are all coming back next year. As we a parish family progress through this the three year program, please consider how you can participate and benefit from the ARISE program by joining a peer group, leading a group and continuing to say the ARISE prayer at home. The ARISE prayer and more information are available on the Sacred Heart website:

Www.sacredheartrccglendale.org/arise

The St. Padre Pio & St. Joseph Society Prayer Group will have their last meeting of the year on Saturday, December 3. All members are invited to participate at Mass at 8:30 am. After Mass the rosary will be recited. A Continental Breakfast will be served in Pfeiffer Hall. Come and bring a friend to honor our great Prayer Group.

KNIGHT OF THE HOLY SEPULCHRE

We would like to congratulate our parishioner James Funaro on becoming a Knight of the Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem last weekend during a ceremony in St. Patrick's Cathedral. Order of the Knights of the Holy Sepulchre is a Roman Catholic order of knighthood under the protection of the Holy See. The Pope is sovereign of the order.

The origins of the Equestrian Order of the Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem are generally thought to date back to the First Crusade, when the Crusade's leader, Godfrey de Bouillon, liberated Jerusalem. As a component of his reorganization of the religious, military and public bodies of the territories newly freed from Muslim control, he founded the Order of Canons of the Holy Sepulchre. According to most accounts of the Crusades, the first King of Jerusalem, Baldwin I, assumed the leadership of this canonical order in 1103, and reserved the right for himself and his successors (as agents of the Patriarch of Jerusalem) to appoint Knights to it, should the Patriarch be absent or unable to do so.

The Order's main purposes are:

- To strengthen in its members the practice of Christian life, in absolute fidelity to the Supreme Pontiff and according to the teachings of the Church, observing as its foundation the principles of charity, which make the Order a fundamental means of assistance to the Holy Land;
- To sustain and aid the charitable, cultural and social works and institutions of the Catholic Church in the Holy Land, particularly those of and in the Latin Partriarchate of Jerusalem, with which the Order maintains traditional ties;
- To support the preservation and propagation of the Faith in those lands, and promote interest in this work not only among Catholics scattered throughout the world, who are united in charity by the symbol of the Order, but also among all other Christians;
- To uphold the rights of the Catholic Church in the Holy Land.

The Equestrian Order of the Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem is the only lay institution of the Vatican State charged with the task of providing for the needs of the Latin Patriarchate of Jerusalem of all the activities and initiatives to support the Christian presence in the Holy Land.

It is an honor and joy for our parish that one of our own was chosen to be among nearly 30,000 members of this Order from the whole world. Once again, we congratulate **Sir James Funaro**, **KHS**